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Tuesday 24th November 2015 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We have now received the final report from OFSTED following our inspection on the 4th and 5th November; a copy of which is on 
our website.   
 
We are very pleased to tell you that we were awarded ‘Good’ in all areas and if you take time to read the report it is a true 
reflection of the school your child attends.  Ofsted identified that ‘The school is led and managed well’.  The recently appointed 
joint headteachers have a clear vision and a strong ambition for the school and a passion to succeed’ where ‘the pupils are proud 
of their school’’.   
 
They also highlighted the way the school promotes pupils’ personal growth through the curriculum and its long established values, 
developing pupils who are keen to do their best, take responsibility; preparing them to be confident, happy, and motivated life-
long learners.  They also commented on the broad range of opportunities both curricular and extra-curricular that are on offer 
to all pupils. 
 
However, this doesn’t diminish our desire to achieve outstanding in our next report.   
 
The report reflects the huge amount of work that has taken place to move the school forwards. What should be pleasing for 
everyone involved with the school is that the report recognises the rapid progress we have made in the last year and the positive 
impact that this has had on our pupils. 
 
This inspection was carried out under the new OFSTED Framework for inspections that has been in place since September 2015.  
The grades that can be awarded are Outstanding, Good, Requires Improvement or Inadequate. 
 
We were graded on the following areas: 
 

• Overall Effectiveness - GOOD 
• Effectiveness of Leadership and Managemen - GOOD 
• Quality of Teaching, Learning and Assessment - GOOD 
• Personal development, behaviour and welfare - GOOD 
• Outcomes for pupils - GOOD 

 
We would like to thank everyone for their support since our leadership role began 18 months ago. The improvements that have 
taken place have only happened because of the full support of the parents, the support of the Governing Body, the hard work of 
the children and the dedication and expertise of the staff and we are incredibly proud of the outcome of this inspection. 
 
If you would like a hard copy of the report please contact our school office and we will send one home with your child.   The 
report will be published on the OFSTED website, within the next five days. However, we are allowed to share it with parents 
now. 
 
This is an exciting time for the school and we look forward to continuing our success in the coming years.  Once again, thank you 
for your continued support. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
Patrick Amerio and Serena Beasley 
Co-Headteachers 


